
September 18, 2014 
 
 
 
Mr. Robert M. Palmberg 
  Chairman of the Board 
Private Fuel Storage, LLC 
3200 East Avenue South 
LaCrosse, WI 54601 
 
SUBJECT: WITHDRAWAL OF LICENSE TERMINATION REQUEST 
 
Dear Mr. Palmberg: 
 
By letter dated December 20, 2012, Private Fuel Storage, LLC (PFS) requested the Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission (NRC) terminate Special Nuclear Materials License No. SNM-2513.  
Prior to the NRC completing its review of the termination request, on March 8, 2013, as 
supplemented April 8, 2013 (Agencywide Documents Access and Management System 
(ADAMS) accession number ML13099A348), PFS submitted a fee exemption request 
(ML13081A445).  The NRC granted PFS’s 2013 exemption request (ML13270A280).  PFS also 
requested a fee exemption for 2014 (ML13304A525).  In their response to this second 
exemption request, the NRC advised PFS by letter (ML14142A068) that changes proposed for 
the fiscal year 2014 fee rule may make PFS’s exemption request unnecessary. 
 
On June 30, 2014, the NRC published its 2014 final fee rule which went into effect August 29, 
2014.  As part of this rulemaking, the NRC revised 10 CFR 171.15(a) to be more consistent with 
the annual fee assessments for other classes of licensees.  Accordingly, the fee rule does not 
require the payment of annual fees until the licensee notifies the Commission of its readiness to 
operate the facility. 
 
Subsequently, by letter dated September 12, 2014, PFS requested to withdraw the license 
termination from NRC review.  The NRC acknowledges your request to withdraw the 
application.  NRC staff activities on the review have ceased and the associated Technical 
Assignment Control number has been closed.   If you have any questions, please contact me at 
(301) 287-9225. 
 
      Sincerely, 
       
       
      /RA/ 
       
      Chris Allen, Project Manager 
      Licensing Branch 
      Division of Spent Fuel Storage and Transportation 
      Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
         and Safeguards 
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